[image: image1.jpg]


 

Camp Frances Board of Directors Meeting

Tuesday May 11, 2021 at Camp Frances
Present,      


Absent:
Amy Smith


Sue Latchaw
Tammy Line


Colleen Armitage
D’Lynn Smith

Barb Vandermolen 

Margaret Bales

Martha Lawrence

Cathy Bogner

1. Call to Order: 6:35 pm

2. Introduction of new board members:
Amy Smith

Tammy Line

Margaret Bales 

Margaret introduced herself, she is involved with girl scouts, and felt compelled to join our board and support the city. 

Cathy introduced herself she recalled her memories of Camp and her desire to give back to the location. 

Amy Smith, came to Camp Frances for summer rec, and campfire, remembered overnights here with several groups. 

Tammy Line recollected about her time her as a young girl and spending time her in girl scouts. 

Barb Vandermolen introduced herself, she has been a scout leader and community member for 42 years. 

Martha Lawrence was introduced as the board Vice President. 

3. Financial information $375 donations in March, of that $245 was given for the bench. A $130 difference was an unknown donation.  $18,657.72 is our funds of current status. 

Old business:

4. Mary Hall bench: 4 ft bench with anchor kit and arms with engraving is $519. Sand with blue lettering is the choice. 
5. Use of the surveillance camera was discussed and we can use the camera and we just need to post a sign. Martha suggested we replace the locks and have keys made that are marked do not copy.  Cathy will look into this with the city.

6. Teresa Moss has been approved by the city to do the cleaning for rental use.  If members come on their inspection day we can call Teresa to come clean on a last minute situation if the renter has not.  When she is called to clean she will invoice her billing and it will go to the city council for approval. 

7. It was explained to attending members on how to check the camp for inspection after a renter.  The check sheet was shared detailing everything the renters are responsible for. The member checking should verify the sheet and checked items signing off on the refund of the deposit.  The required contact tracing was explained, upon rental the renters are responsible for filling out the contact tracing forms. Board members checking are to take the sheets and submit with the check off form. One additional cleaning is to wipe down all high touch surfaces. The list is on the Camp Check form and board members checking should repeat and wipe down high touch surfaces as well.

8. The calendar on the website is being worked on so that we can access to know about rentals.  Click on the day and it will indicate the rental time.  Members will need to check the calendar often to monitor rentals and when we need to check.  We are working on having a calendar emailed to members for reference. Rental fees are posted on the website.
9. Barb discussed the new sign for the outside of the building. She shared the details of the sign and some woods that can be used. The sign is $750 with a life time guarantee. 

10. Margaret shared some ideas that girl scouts groups could assist with community service projects that we can ask them to assist with. Possible projects discussed were bat houses and outdoor game information.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:15 pm. Next meeting will be June 8, 2021 at 6:30. Skip July and we will meet again in August. 
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